Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Business Rates
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Could you please provide me with a complete and up-to-date list of all commercial (non-residential) properties for your local authority, and including the following fields only:

1. Billing Authority Property Reference Code (linking the property to the VOA database reference) 
2. Unique Property Reference Number (UPRN)

Please provide all data as machine-readable as either a CSV or Microsoft Excel file, capable of re-use, and under terms of the Open Government Licence (meaning reuse for any and all purposes, including commercial). 

Answer: 
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain i.e. the Council’s website.  

The information requested can be found on the Transparency Directory and filtered accordingly:
http://directory.leicester.gov.uk/transparency-directory/?theme=14710&dataset=&month=13269&year=13260&frequencyPublished=&q=
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

